

Minutes of The  
**Shoreacres Neighborhood Community Association (SaNCA)**  
2625 Shoreacres Rd Castlegar, BC V1N 4P8  
March 5th, 2014  
Location: Shoreacres Community Hall.  
Time: 6:00pm

Attendance:

Kelly Poznikoff  
Cal Lorencz  
Deana Postnikoff  
Dana Doraisamy  
Pete Chernenkoff  
Tim Sawchuck  
Lovette Nichvolodoff

Regrets:

Fern Sabo

Meeting was called to order at 6:04pm

- 1) Minutes of previous meeting
  - a. Moved by Pete, 2<sup>nd</sup> Tim to accept the minutes. Carried.
- 2) Treasurers report –
  - a. As of December 31 \$8026.40
  - b. As of January 31 \$8088.94
  - c. HTR cheque has cleared, Fern Sabo's cheque has cleared (office supplies, web domain etc) cheque from Andy has been deposited
  - d. Moved by Pete, 2<sup>nd</sup> Tim to accept the treasurers' report. Carried.
- 3) Cemetery Report: No report.
- 4) Web Site: No report
  - a. It would be nice if we could have a beta version or limited access version to be able to work out any bugs
- 5) Signage:
  - a. Tim has taken the measurements needed for the signs but still needs the Russian lettering
  - b. The numbers on the hall are 6" tall and can be seen clearly from the road
  - c. Cemetery – there was some discussion on which spelling of Doukhobo(u)r, Cal looked it up on the ISKRA website and they use Doukhor. The sign will hang like an home address sign – on an "L" like post
  - d. Do we want a Dove on the gateway sign? It would give a separate between the English and Russian spelling. It was decided to use the image from the hall bulletin board.
  - e. Hall sign: it was decided to use positive lettering – dark on a light background
  - f. Cemetery will be negative letting – light on dark background. Cal to look up the fire number.

- 6) Lovette's Report:
  - a. Will be calling a meeting of all the current membership and potential members next week
  
- 7) Community Initiative Grant
  - a. Cal, Lovette, Fern, Dana and Kelly met to do the grant application
  - b. If accepted we will need a project manager for all the hall grounds restoration work - it was suggested that Pete fill this position.
  - c. Harvest Festival – we the festival in October – it was suggested that Dana could take this on.
  - d. Deana is to look u when the meeting for the grant presentations is to take place and let everyone know and include it in the minutes – (April 8<sup>th</sup> 7pm Tarry's Hall)
  - e. Presenters will be Lovette, Pete and Kelly. It is encouraged for everyone be there to support this application
  
- 8) Community activities
  - a. Garage Sale – can have coffee and muffins at the hall. SaNCA can set up a table and offer people to put their items on it and the proceeds to be donated to SaNCA/Hall.
    - i. Should we do the same time as last year? Yes - June 21/22
    - ii. We will need to put it into the pennywise and put posters up twice (once for residents to prepare and once for people coming to it) Deana will do up the advertising and give a copy to Cal to take to EZ Rock.
  - b. Earth Hour March 29<sup>th</sup> 830PM
    - i. For the Xmas train it cost us about \$100 for buns, hot dogs, hot chocolate etc. This is not too much so we will supply everything. Lovette to check with the hall membership to make sure we can use the hall property and use the washrooms.
    - ii. We will start at 730 but need to set up earlier that that at about 630/700
    - iii. Tim will take care of bringing the wood
    - iv. Cal will bring the Stove and Water
    - v. Ask Dave to use his tent
    - vi. Deana to buy the condiments, hot chocolate, and hot dogs
    - vii. Kelly will buy the buns – 5 dozen and will pick up the fire pit
  - c. Easter Egg hunt/parade:
    - i. Since Glade does it already and includes the fire trucks etc we will not do this here.
  - d. Harvest Festival:
    - i. Dana will flesh out a design of what the Harvest Festival will look like
  
- 9) SaNCA/Hall Meeting with Andy:
  - a. There has been no update as to a time/date for the meeting
  - b. In Passcreek the community group applies for grants to rent the hall which is a society in itself. This gives the hall the funds it needs to operate.

Motion to adjourn – Cal, 2<sup>nd</sup> Lovette. Meeting adjourned at 7:20pm. Next meeting will be Wednesday April 2<sup>nd</sup>.